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Notes of meeting 
held on 21 December 2006  

at 7:00pm in Hong Kong Scout Club 
 

Present:   Ng Kwok Kwan, Patrick (Chairman)  

Au Ting Hon, Paul (Hon. Treasurer) 

Lam Kon Son, Simon (Assistant Hon. Treasurer) 

Lau Hon Kwong Vincent, (Committee Member) 

Chow Ka Lok, Tommy (Committee Member) 

Lee Siu Lung, Samuel (Committee Member) 

Wong Kwok Keung, Kirk (Committee Member) 

Mak Chee Hon, Dennis (Committee Member) 

Lam Man Hong, Albert (Committee Member) 

Su Yau On, Albert ( Committee Member) 

 

 

 

Absent with apologies:  Fung Wai Hong, Alvin (Deputy Chairman) 

Lee Wing Keung, Francis (Hon. Secretary (Internal 

Affairs)) 

Tang Wai Ming, Raymond (Hon. Secretary 

(External Affairs)) 

Chan Yi Kin (Hon. Legal Advisor) 

Cheung Lui, Michael (Committee Member) 

Hue Ka Yiu, Daniel (Committee Member) 

      Chan Chor Fai, Alan (Committee Member) 

Lee Kwok Fai, Zacky (Committee Member) 

 

In attendance:    Chu Wing Keung, Edmond 

Chow Pok Yik 

Chan Shi Lam 
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1. The Chairman reported the committee on the recent school’s major event – 

bidding of new school site. Despite Choi Hung Estate would not be 

demolished for reconstruction within the next 15 years, the school authority 

was preparing to bid a vacant land for re-establishment in Ngau Chi Wan 

Road behind the St. Joseph Primary School due to the current campus being 

sub-standard. K.K.Ng said that there were a few schools also interested in 

bidding the same site and hence the competition would be keen.  He would 

closely liaise with the school over the development of the situation and report 

to the committee in due course. 

 

2. Paul Au reported the committee on the latest financial situation. There were 

a balance of HK$53,670 as at 21 December 2006. HK$9,000 had recently been 

released for the recruitment of a coach for middle-distance training. A 

banner being displayed outside the school campus for congratulating our 

Form 7 student Yu Sze Siu in breaking the Hong Kong Javelin Record had 

been donated by our Association, a cheque of $400 would be contributed for 

such a banner. Paul confirmed that the school was committed to provide 

official receipts for any OBA donation made and the financial report will be 

updated on the OBA website ASAP. 

 

3. K.K. Ng briefly reported on the running of the three sessions of tutorial 

classes (2/12, 9/12, 16/12). There were three classes comprising one for F.4, 

one for F.5 and one F.6 from starting. There were unsteady attendance 

afterwards and classes were combined to be conducted at times. He and seven 

old boys including, Francis Lee, Kirk Wong, Gary Leung, Wong Kwok Kei, 

Chow Sze Chun, Lee Man Tuen and Chan Shi lam were volunteered to be 

tutors. It was revealed that not many students were attentive at class or 

enthusiastic to ask questions. As envisaged, many would only like to ask 

science subject questions. After the last class scheduled on 23/12/06, 

evaluation would be conducted for further consideration of way forward.  

 

4. The Chairman relayed that Philip Chan had agreed to coordinate those old 

boys in Canada and seek their support of the Association by joining. Paul Au 

reported that he had a classmate in Toronto would also like to act as a bridge 

and establish contacts with overseas old boys of his year’s. Paul would pass 
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his contact to Philip for follow up. 

 

5. On behalf of Alvin Fung, the chairman confirmed that Fung would collect 

and distribute information about the outward bound programme for 

discussion at next meeting. It was agreed to postpone the organization of this 

function until the coming summer for better preparation. Sponsorship would 

be released to support student participants similar to the Crisoms Exchange 

Programme, perhaps with lesser degree of subsidy in order to increase the 

number of participants.  

 

6. There being no other business, the meeting adjoined at 8:30pm. 

 

 

 

Wong Kwok Keung, Kirk Ng Kwok Kwan, Patrick 

Notes Taker Chairman 

Date Date 

 

 


